

Spaghetti Dinner Fundraising Committee Washington Elks Lodge 776 138 E. Maiden St Washington, PA 15301

Dear Community Friend,

A Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser benefiting the medical expenses of <u>Carl "CJ" Martin</u> in his fight against <u>pancreatic cancer</u>. This event is sponsored by the <u>Washington Elks</u> <u>Lodge #776</u> and will take place on <u>Sunday</u>, <u>November 3</u>, 2024

On March 28th, 2024, The Martin's Family lives changed forever. It's news that no family deserves to receive. The doctors found a mass on his pancreas. It is stage 1B and after 6 rounds of chemo, a scheduled Whipple surgery and more chemo to go, the future is uncertain for them.

Anyone that Knows CJ or the Martin family, will tell you that they are the most amazing loving family. They are the first to volunteer, give, jump in, etc. They have been reluctant to accept our help up until this point and now it is our turn to give back to them.

CJ has been a police officer in The City of Washington since 2001, a member of The Canonsburg Sportsmen Assoc., a 3rd degree mason in Sunset Lodge #237, a member of the Washington Elks Lodge #776, a member at the Bears Club and actively involved in his children's sports teams within the Canon McMillan School District.

We humbly ask your support by donating a basket or item(s) to our Gift Basket Auction. Your contribution, in any way, will help with the success of this most important event. Also, you, your friends or family are welcome to join us for this special event, tickets are still available. Please contact one of us below, go to the Washington Elks any day after 3pm or The City of Washington Police Department.

Your consideration of this request is greatly appreciated. We would be grateful for any assistance you are able to provide. We are a 501.c.3 entity and can provide a receipt for your gift for tax purposes.

Should you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact:

Heidi McConnell @ 412-316-7113 or heidimmcconnell@gmail.com

Larry Jones @ larryboog@yahoo.com

Mike Cain @ mikecain9@yahoo.com

John Hritz @ johnthritz@gmail.com

Thank you in advance for your consideration.

The Spaghetti Dinner Fundraising Committee